Memorandum of Understanding
Between
Rocklin Unified School District
and
Rocklin Teachers Professional Association

Re: Payment for Assignments Not Equal to 1.0 FTE
May 1, 2020

Effective, retroactively, beginning July 1, 2019, the Rocklin Teachers Professional Association
(RTPA) and the Rocklin Unified School District (District) agree teachers working assignments
greater than 1.0 FTE shall be paid the percent teaching load [(sections taught) divided by (total
sections taught at that school site by a full-time teacher)] of their 1.0 FTE placement on the
Certificated Salary Schedule, Appendix C.

This memorandum modifies the District’s current practice of paying teachers working
assignments over their 1.0 FTE at a pay rate of 180 days/per section to being paid at a pay rate of
186 days per section.

This memorandum of understanding (MOU) is entered into by the parties on this the 1st day of
May 2020.
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